

Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday March 9th 2020
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 9th March 2020 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, Cllrs C Eden, C Ludlam, C Bickley, T Turner, M Bulley, L Brind and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Member. District Cllr Andrew Swain
1.  Open Forum & AOB – 
2. Apologies – Cllr Wood and Betney and County Cllr Connett
3. Declaration of Interests & changes to Registers – none
4. Minutes of Previous meeting held 10th February – Cllr Brind (p) & Cllr Eden (s) that Cllr Shipley signed the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Co-Option vacancies – The Clerk has advertised the notice of Casual Vacancies and as no one has asked for a formal election the vacancies now be advertised.  These will go on the website, Facebook page and in the Tedburn Times. Any parishioners interested in joining the Parish Council please see the website for the criteria and then  contact the Clerk detailing the reasons for your interest by April 17th 2020.
6. Nature Warden – The Clerk has heard back from Dunsford and they complete these types of activities within the Parish council. The Clerk of Tedburn confirmed they do not have such a warden but will be putting it to the councillors.  A recap was given to those councillors who were not present at the last meeting as to the discussion with the parishioner that had taken place.  It is believed the parishioner will attend the next meeting. 
7.  Accessibility Policy Statement and Accessibility Document – The Clerk has found out that one of the important parts is that the website can be accessed with voice activated software and by others who may have a disability.  This has been passed to the Mark Lang, as the webmaster to answer. Cllr Swain confirmed there is a check list available of the gov.uk website and once this is done the Accessibility document can be put on the website, the deadline for this is September 2020. 
8.     Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
Cllr Swain report:  The local plan which every planning application is reviewed against is up for consultation itself.  This can be viewed on the TDC website and commented on via the same means. The numbers of houses that should be built are set by government and if the District Council do not meet these targets, the government can take over planning and decide where more houses should be built. A set formula is used to work out the target number of houses that should be built and TDC are arguing this due to the rural nature of the District.  The Greater Exeter Strategic plan will also be up for consultation shortly. 
Cllr Connett sent the following report: 
Chapel Hill drain and road to the Church:  Email to Cllr Connett from Devon Highways.

I can confirm that the drain on Chapel Hill should have been cleared by now, it was unfortunately on a long list of sites and due to the recent extreme weather events, it has taken longer to clear some of these issues.  Unfortunately, any repair work to the road to Holcombe Burnell Church is currently well beyond any funding that I have as a local officer, when it was assessed last year the cost was around £50,000, so it had to be pulled from my Pothole Action Fund list. I am still investigating how we can get works carried out on this road, please leave it with me and I will talk to colleagues about the best way forward.   

Repair of Cats' Eyes :Email to Cllr Connett from Devon Highways. 

Firstly, I can confirm that there will be no additional financial cost to the authority in relation to these remedial works. 

I have spoken direct to the contractor and although the TTRO states five days, the works are hoped to only take one to two days.  Their plan is to start on Tuesday the 9th under restricted working and if they are able to (and dependant on inclement weather) they are confident they will finish by the Wednesday.  Following your comments, I have requested that they finish works by 15:00 which they have confirmed.     I have also asked the local neighbourhood officer to review the gullies along this stretch and if deemed required, and possible, it would be a good opportunity to utilise the closure to get them cleaned at the same time. 

 

Hedges as identified by Cllr Eden at the previous meeting: These have been reported to Highways and I followed up with them for a progress update on 5 March. 

Pocombe Bridge: I have raised with Highways to see what the current situation is and will report back when I have further information.

Builders vans in the bus stop: I recall parish colleagues were going to let me know where it would be suggested the builders could park to avoid the bus lay-by.  I have alerted Highways to the concern. This is thought to be a temporary problem so no further action is required. 
The Clerk reported 
	DCC
	Vehicles mounting kerb at Pocombe Bridge bend 

Road condition to the Parish Church 

Builders parking on Bus stop &grass verge 

Cats eyes on the Teign Valley Road that stand proud to the road to be rectified

Overgrown hedges

Signpost at Perridge Cross is missing again

New Grit Bins
	As above 
Sign given to workmen

Do we want to purchase more?  Not at this stage

	TDC
	Great British Spring Clean - March 20 – April 13 

Dog mess bin emptying charge increase from £7.60-£11  

Rural Skip due July 25th 10am – 12.30pm at the Bus stop
	Andy and Jane are happy to complete the form but with support from councillors as no one came forward volunteering to help litter pick. Cllr Bickley co-ordinate this.  

After discussions it was agreed we will go on to a summer and winter programme of fortnightly in summer and monthly in winter. 
FYI – posters will be shared closer to the date.  Feedback will be passed to TDC re what can and can’t go into it via Cllr Swain

	TALC
	A working party are looking at its functions and how it goes forward. 
	The Parish Council has not really used TALC services and can not really see the benefit of it. Clerk will feed this back 

	P3
	A tree is down across the footpath near the Church to the main road
	Mike Long has been informed – he will be invited to Annual parish meeting in May 

	Village Hall
	New heaters have been installed
	FYI


9. Planning and Decisions – none
DCC/4101/2018 - Landfill at Lower Hare, Whitestone – more information and consultant reports have been placed on the DCC website for this application.  Our comments are carried forward with more concerns regarding the objection and the Clerk and Chair will finalise these and the Clerk will submit them to DCC website. 
10. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Eden (p), Cllr Brind (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories are required to sign the cheque and this was completed.
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages February 2020 plus home worker less pension contributions
	  £193.05
	
	£193.05


	
	805

	
	

	
	


Meeting closed – 21:20
The next meeting will be Tuesday 14th April 2020 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall. 
Telephone: 07504 975967                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


